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Calendar of Events

August

	 7	 Parks and Recreation 

	 8	 Building Board 

	 8	 Village Board 

	 14	 Plan Commission Public Hearing 

	 24	 Municipal Court

	 29	 September Building Board Materials Due 

September

	 4	 Labor Day (Office Closed)

	 12	 Building Board 

	 12	 Village Board 

	 21	 Municipal Court 

	 26	 October Building Board Materials Due

Trash/Recycling
Trash pick up is shaded, recycling dates are circled

PROUD PARTNER OF MAPLE BLUFF CONCERTS IN THE PARK
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We Continue to Strive! 
By Tanner A. Nystrom

The village is always a beautiful place in the month of 
August! In addition to gatherings and family activities, 
we hope that our parks, community programming, and 
special events help generate memorable experiences for 
all of you. As always, staff are focused on supporting these 
services and many more as we plan for the future of our 
team – we constantly evaluate how we can continue to meet 
the expectations of our residents. Despite the staffing and 
labor challenges we have experienced, we continue doing 
the best we can to keep the village a safe and beautiful 
home. I am very happy to see the progress we have made 
and standard of life we can support with our small team 
and supportive community. We will always strive to deliver 
exemplary public services!

On that note, I am very pleased to introduce the newest 
member of our Public Works Department, Brendan Olson! 
Brendan recently accepted an offer to join us as a full-time 
team member and started the onboarding process in July. 
In his short time with us, Brendan has already distinguished 
himself as a hard-working young man and good fit for 
our team. Brendan brings a positive attitude and wide 
base of knowledge that is customary in our Public Works’ 
culture. Under the tutelage of our Public Works Director, 
we anticipate Brendan will adapt and thrive in his new 
environment. We are very glad to have him with us – 
Welcome to Maple Bluff, Brendan!

In addition to the recommendations you will find later in 
this newsletter from our Citizens’ Safety Committee, please 
remember how you can help our Police Department 
maintain safety throughout the neighborhood. Please 
report non-emergent concerns to Dane County Dispatch 
at (608) 255-2345 and continue to dial 911 for emergency 
situations. The dispatchers at Dane County are professionally 
trained to gather the precise information our public safety 
professionals need to respond to situations quickly and 
effectively. I also encourage you to notify us when you travel 
out of town or have overnight visitors by filling out a vacation 
request and submitting overnight parking requests. Our 
request forms can be found on the Police Department page 
of our Village website (www.villageofmaplebluff.com). 
Effective and timely communication can make a significant 
difference in our ability 
to respond quickly and 
deliver public services 
effectively. I sincerely 
appreciate everyone’s 
assistance in keeping 
our village safe.

Finally, as we embark on 
the second half of 2023, 
we continue to seek 
ways to improve the 
experience and value of 
our community. Staff and 
I are very appreciative 
to work for a community 
who supports us and 
values our contributions. 
My leadership team will continue to address the dynamic 
challenges presented to us, and among our top priorities 
are to attract and retain the great people who serve 
our residents! An organization is only as good as the 
people it is composed of – we will continue to find and 
keep individuals who demonstrate our values and find 
purpose in our mission. Thank you all for your support and 
continuing to look out for one another. 

Sincerely,

Tanner A. Nystrom



(608) 241-2967 

kitchen and bath remodeling            additions universal design 

The Taff family has been building and remodeling homes in     
Maple Bluff since the 1920’s.  Call us for your next project! 

View our award winning projects at tzofmadison.com 

We weren’t satisfied hearing other doctors and specialists say 
‘this is something you have to learn to live with’ or ‘this is just part 
of getting older’ or even ‘this is the best we can do for you’. 
- Jaime Irving, LAC & Andie Algar

Do you ever wonder what makes some doctors so compassionate while 
others offer bedside manner like an AI Chatbot? For the team at Remedy 
Acupuncture, our work comes from a place of true empathy. We found our 
own paths to acupuncture through its incredible healing abilities. We weren’t 
satisfied hearing other doctors and specialists say ‘this is something you have 
to learn to live with’ or ‘this is just part of getting older’ or ‘this is the best we 
can do for you’.

Start feeling better, schedule your consult today!
www.remedyacu.llc | info@remedyacu.llc | 608-285-9000

Remedy Acupuncture is known for our unique approach to care, utilizing 
time-tested Eastern medicine with modern, scientifically proven Western 
approaches. A true blend of integrative medical care. We specialize in 
complex, chronic, and seemingly hopeless cases like:
• Chronic Pain
• Fibromyalgia
• Peripheral Neuropathy
• Postherpetic Neuralgia
• Reproductive Health
• Trigeminal Neuralgia



Newsletter from the Department 
of Public Works - August 2023

The drought is not over, so please give your young 
trees and shrubs some love and water them a couple 
times per week.  Even the older trees could use some 
help.  For the most part grass will rebound.  

As a department we pride ourselves on the level and 
frequency of our collection services.  They are founded 
on taking care of the DIY resident, not for contractors.  
We will collect what a resident places on the terrace of 
their own efforts, but contractors are responsible for 
the debris they generate.  Please think before placing 
materials, be sure that they are not co-mingled and 
that they are on the terrace and not in the street.  We 
cover the entire village every week, less storms and 
Thanksgiving, so there is not the chance of killing grass.  
Also understand that we do not back track once we 
have been through the village with our equipment. 

It took some time for us to finish the asphalt patching 
on Farwell from Lakewood to Summit.  I’m sure too 
long for some.  Hopefully the patches and pea gravel 
overlay will extend the life of the road many years.  
The contractor Scotts Construction will be using the 
Madison specifications for the overlay that should take 
place in early August.  I am expecting a better product 
this year as the sweeping will take place on the same 
day as application.

Please have a discussion with your service providers 
that they can and should use your driveway if possible 
and if not, they should park to take up the smallest 
footprint practical, using one side of the road instead of 
both.  Our roadways are fairly narrow, and the mindset 
of contractors is what’s easy and not necessarily what’s 
best for the conditions.

We will be challenging contractors and service providers 
regarding Permits to obstruct right of way.  There will be 
a lengthy learning curve as educating will take time and 
effort.  Keep in mind that the road and a portion of the 
terrace is right of way.  The road should not be considered 
part of the project zone.  Before the road and terrace are 
utilized as such you will need a permit.

We have a couple of stormwater pipes to work on.  One is 
on Fisk and 2 others are on Kensington.

The Bridal Wreath is on our list of to do’s.

Tree removal and trimming will continue most of the year.

There is plenty of summer left to enjoy all manner of 
outdoor fun and excitement, as well as, projects and just 
good ‘ol hanging out or grilling out.

Get out there and do it!!!



Response Information: 
The Maple Bluff Fire Rescue 
Department (MBFD) has 
responded to a total of 84 
calls for service in 2023. 

The MBFD’s new ambulance 
has responded to 27 
emergency medical calls 

which resulted in 14 patients being transported to area 
hospitals since going into service March 1st, 2023. Our 
Fire and EMS crews have an average response time within 
the Village of 4 minutes (from the time we’re notified to 
our arrival on scene). 

Fire Rescue Department  By Kristopher Loy, Fire Chief

www.villageofmaplebluff.com

Village of Maple Bluff Newsletter
May 2023

Kristopher Loy, Fire Chief
kloy@villageofmaplebluff.com

● Response Information:
The Maple Bluff Fire Rescue Department has responded to 47 calls for service in 2023
with an average response time of 3.9 minutes within the Village.

Call Description #
Calls

Fire 9
EMS 22

Alarm Investigation 6
Citizen Assist/Lock Out 1

Change of Quarters/Standby 1
Canceled En-Route 7

Haz-Mat 1
  

Total: 47

● EMS/Ambulance Update:
o The Village of Maple Bluff’s EMS 911 transport agreement with Ryan Brothers EMS

ended on March 31, 2023 and our staff have been the primary EMS providers since that
time. Throughout the month of April, our staff responded to numerous medical incidents
which resulted in patients being transported to area hospitals. While we hope you never
need to utilize our services, please know that our EMTs are highly trained and equipped to
help with whatever medical emergency you may experience.

● Automated CPR Device:
o Earlier this year, our department was awarded a federal grant to assist with

the purchase of an automated CPR device (LUCAS). The LUCAS device is
designed to provide high quality, continuous, chest compressions to patients
who have suffered a cardiac arrest. In addition to improving positive patient
outcomes, it allows our staff to perform other vital, lifesaving, skills more
safely while transporting patients to the hospital.

Recent Notable Calls:
On July 6, 2023 our department responded to a grill on 
fire next to a home on Coleman Road in the Village. The 
grill’s fuel source was a plumbed, direct line, into the 
house’s natural gas and was fully engulfed upon arrival. 
Our crew was able to isolate the gas line and extinguish 
the fire within minutes of arrival. A faulty hose/adapter 
leaking natural gas was determined to be the cause of the 
fire. Thankfully nobody was injured during the incident. 
The grill was a total loss and damages are estimated to be 
approximately $1,000.00.

Visit to Camp Ya-Gotta-Wanna:
The Maple Bluff Fire Rescue Department paid a visit to 
Camp Ya-Gotta-Wanna on July 20th, 2023. Our firefighters 
and EMTs talked to the kids about fire safety and showed 
them our equipment and apparatus. Following our safety 
presentation, the kids enjoyed a run through the best 
sprinkler in town.

Fest on the 4th:
The Maple Bluff Fire Rescue Association would like to 
extend their sincere appreciation for everyone’s support 
on the 4th of July. The Fest on the 4th is their largest 
fund-raising event of the year. This year, they raised over 
$2,000.00 to be used for educational opportunities for 
Fire/EMS Department staff.

On July 12, 2023, our department responded with an 
engine to a multi-alarm fire in the 4600 Block of Baxter Rd. 
in the Town of Cottage Grove. The home was fully engulfed 
upon arrival of the first fire apparatus. Our crew assisted 
with a safety officer and fire suppression for the incident. 
The home was a total loss with an estimated value of 
approximately $350,000. During the fire incident, a person 
with fatal injuries not caused by the fire was located on 
scene. The Dane County Sheriff’s Office is investigating 
and will issue a statement at the conclusion of their 
investigation.



 
FREE

PARKING
&EASY

$10 off YOUR
first visit

WITH THIS

1730 Fordem Avenue
Madison, WI 53704
ISTHMUSVETCARE.COM

608-230-5499

 AD!

NOW OPEN!

VILLAGE OF MAPLE BLUFF 
18 OXFORD PLACE, MADISON WI 
MONDAY, AUGUST 14, 2023 5:00PM

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that the Village of Maple Bluff Plan Commission will hold a 
public hearing on the above date and time in-person and via Zoom. To obtain Zoom 
participation information, please contact the Maple Bluff Village Center, 608-244-3048 
or info@villageofmaplebluff.com.

The purpose of the public hearing is to receive public comments on proposed changes 
to the ordinance language in Section 225-43 Land Conservancy District of the code of 
the Village of Maple Bluff. A copy of the proposed revised ordinance sections can be 
obtained from the Village Clerk. All interested parties are invited to participate in the 
hearing and provide comments. Noticed by: Sarah R Danz, Village Clerk  
sdanz@villageofmaplebluff.com 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING



Greetings, Villagers!  As summer winds down, I’d like to 
recap some magical moments from the past few months!  
We started the season with the Annual Bocce Bash and 
Auction.  Over 200 villagers attended this fun event -- we 
bowled bocce balls, we bid on bocce parties, and we 
blasted our previous record of GMC (gallons margaritas 
consumed); 43 gallons of Pedro’s margaritas were 
consumed.  More importantly, we made over $40,000 for 
our upcoming Johnson Park renovation -- we look forward 
to putting in a ball field backstop, adding sidewalk space, 
and replacing the playground!  Big thanks to auction co-
chairs Trish Grant and Sarah Shah who finished up their last 
year as hometown heroes in this big job.  You leave big 
shoes to fill!

Moving on to mid-June, we got to see our Bluff dads march 
in the Annual Father’s Day Parade.  Coffee and flasks in 
hand, they marched bravely 
up Lakewood Boulevard, 
flanked by dogs, kids on 
bikes and the garbage truck.  
We couldn’t have been 
more proud!  After throwing 
this year’s “new dads” in the 
crystal-clear waters of Lake 
Mendota, we enjoyed a feast 
of bagels, juice, and iced 
coffee.  Big thanks to our 
village police, fire and public 
works staff who drove their 
vehicles in the processional 
-- we so appreciate it!

Finally, we got to the 
highlight of summer -- our 
beloved Fest on the 4th!  
We started the day with our 
5K -- perhaps 7/3 was a big day of pre-partying, because 
turnout at the race was low :( James Bickers, even though 
we knew you’d win -- we still wanted you to come!  Since 
my smack talk scared him off, youngster Collin Fisher took 
the #1 spot on the podium this year.  Second place went to 
Ryan Dow, who shaved several minutes off last years’ time 
by not having to push a jogging stroller this year.  Speaking 
of strollers, Phil Hausmann had a very respectable finish 
time of 25:34 while pushing a single stroller, and Henry 
Aschauer came in two seconds behind Phil at 25:36 while 
pushing a double BOB.  Way to go, dads!  Two more Fullers 
Woods dads competed against each other, with Johnny 
Walsh just barely beating out his brother-in-law Jeff 
Olsen.  Johnny also came in 3rd place overall!  Now let’s 
move on to the women in this race.  I’m proud to say that 
Katie Williams came in 1st place in the “Bearded runner” 
category -- easily beating out Phil Hausmann and Joe 
O’Connor.  She also took 1st place in the “Fastest runner 
in Jorts” category; we hope more denim-clad runners will 
enter next year!  Her running partner, April Grogan, also 
ran in beard and jorts, and took 2nd place in the Jorts 

category.  She humbly slowed her roll up to accommodate 
Ellen Reyerson, who after a lackluster training season, had 
to walk up the Lakewood Hill -- halfway up, it was decided 
that Ellen would redshirt the run and hope for a better time 
next year.  There were some great performances in the 
women’s categories -- longtime resident Stacy Reid made 
a reappearance finishing second in the 45+ category, with 
Ruth Conniff coming in hot at first place with a time of 23:45.  
Holy smokes!  Now where was Matt Reid?  Calling out Casey 
Davenport too; you’ve been notably absent for at least the 
past 3 years -- time to reprise your role as the bronzed 
blonde who cuts the finish line tape!  And wouldn’t you 
like to see Police Chief Tanner Nystrom in this race -- word 
is that he has all village staff enrolled in a burpee-intensive 
exercise program!  Now for the rest of you -- please plan to 
run in next year’s 5K -- what do we have to do to get you to 
come down and run the 5k?  Mimosas?  Bloody Mary bar?  

We’ll bring the bagels back!  
We owe a big, big thank you 
to the Masciopinto family 
for their hard work in event 
planning 5K -- you could 
parlay this into a family 
business, no?

Next up was the parade and 
fest.  Boy oh boy, did we have 
fun!  Our parade participants 
followed our village trucks 
down Lakewood Boulevard 
all the way to Johnson Park, 
where we kicked off our Fest 
on the 4th!  Cochairs Mary 
Cullen, Sarah Pelleter, and 
Lee Wainwright did a bang-
up job -- we had a magician, 

a balloon artist, face painting, and of course the dunk 
tank!  Fire Chief Kris Loy emceed the amazing day and 
kept the excitement high all afternoon!  Our hardworking 
firefighters put on an amazing barbecue and raised much 
needed funds for their Firefighter’s Association.  We are 
so grateful you gave up time on your holiday to help us 
out!  Now, not only did the firefighters have to cook, we 
also made them compete in a tug-of-war contest against 
Upper Bluff -- who beat out Lower Bluff in the first round.  
Upper Bluff handedly won against Lower Bluff, despite 
the coaching of hunky gardener Casey Davenport and the 
brute strength of all 4 Hussin men.  Even Mary Cullen’s mom 
took to the rope this year -- but despite all this talent, they 
could not defeat the Upper Bluff team.  The Upper Bluff 
team, stacked with Maggie Johnson and Lindsay Campbell 
AND Mary Cullen wearing a dress -- won this close contest.  
Upon closer inspection of event photos, it is apparent that 
there was at least one unsanctioned participant on UB 
team (a Westsider -- how could you!) and so -- the victory is 
under official review.  

Summer Recap By Ellen Reyerson, Parks Chair



Next up was the Annual Upper Bluff vs. Lower bluff softball 
game, and it was one for the ages!  Birth certificates and 
property tax records were checked prior to the first pitch 
and there is no contention that any of these players were 
sandbaggers.  After all, not many people would choose to 
play ball in the desert-like field conditions in 90-degree 
heat.   After a liquid pregame warm-up with Coach Ed 
Jaeger, Upper Bluff (UB) came out of the gates ready to 
battle.  They grabbed an early 3-0 lead while Lower Bluff 
(LB) couldn’t get out of their own way and threw the ball 
all over the field.  To be fair, LB was reeling from a no-show 
appearance from former college ball player Jason Potter, 
who didn’t finish his honey-do list in time for the game.  
Come on, Potter!   LB Coach Dan O’Brien, dismayed at the 
debacle unfolding in the parched turf, sat his team down for 
a mid-inning butt chewing on the mound -- and -- it seemed 
to light some sparklers under their feet! Finally, in the 6th 
inning, LB’s bats came alive and UB began tripping over 
their cleats.  Jason Smith clobbered Phil Hausmann at 3rd 
base with the ball -- outta there!  LB was finally able to grab 
a big lead and got 8 guys across home plate (miraculously, 
with no torn ACL’s).  UB attempted a comeback but could 
not keep their focus.  LB eventually cruised to victory 
with a final score of 8-5. Shared MVP awards went to Jeff 

Summer Recap (continued)

Haupt and Mario DeLuca, who were both disappointed 
to learn that their wives did not want to wear their game-
winning jerseys to work the next day, like we would have 
done back in high school.  Pleasing our team doctors 
(Jeff Masciopinto, Brian Grogan, and Seth Williams) was 
the most impressive statistic of the afternoon....0 injuries, 
and therefore the need for 0 curbside consultations about 
middle aged men pulling a hammy.  It was a true Fest on 
the 4th miracle.  As the 9th inning wrapped up, both Upper 
Bluff players and the skies began to shed tears -- and all 
the ball players were drenched in a downpour!  Thankfully, 
no one had to watch George Cullen and Erik Hausmann 
doing the ugly cry for long.  Special thanks to players on 
both teams for ensuring that the keg was drained -- made 
for an easy return!

Lastly, we rounded out the magical day with fabulous 
fireworks at Beach Park!  Thanks to Platte River Fireworks 
for adding sparkle to our special day, and to our brave 
firefighters for manning the beer truck and being on hand 
to make sure none of the dry weeds lighted on fire.  Thank 
you to our hard-working village staff and volunteers who 
helped host this amazing line up of events!  We’re so 
grateful!



This spring, the Village of Maple Bluff Board of Trustees approved the creation of the Citizens’ Public Safety Sub-Committee, 
which advises the police committee and other committees as appropriate about opportunities to make our village a safer 
place for all residents. If you have concerns, suggestions, or want to learn more about how to improve security and deter 
crime in our neighborhood, please attend one of our upcoming meetings. Meeting times and locations are published in 
the village update emails and newsletters.

Committee members talked to a Maple Bluff security expert Jeffrey Beckmann (owner of J&K Security Solutions) recently 
to discuss what village residents can do to make sure their homes are secure and not an attractive target for property 
crime or theft. Mr. Beckmann shared the following tips and reminders:

•	 Install outdoor lighting, especially at points of entry like doors and garages. Many options can automate to 
a dusk to dawn, or you can opt for motion sensor triggered lights. Pro tip: warm white LED bulbs can save 
you money compared to the cooler options.

•	 Doorbell and point-of-entry cameras 

•	 Deadbolts on doors

•	 Do not leave any valuables in sight in your home or car.

•	 If you go out of town, consider using timers on indoor lights at random intervals 
(not patterns) and be sure to have your mail held at the US Post Office.

•	 Signage about your security system 

•	 Get to know your neighbors and watch out for each other!

We look forward to offering more helpful information and updates 
in the coming weeks, especially as school begins again.

Maple Bluff is beginning a process to update its zoning ordinance.  The zoning ordinance divides Maple Bluff 
into different zoning districts, lists allowable land uses, and includes standards for exterior building and lot 
changes.  The Village wants to make sure that the updated zoning ordinance reflects the vision and values 
of Village residents and property owners, and that’s where you can help.  

Please take the Village’s community survey by August 27th.  You can access a digital version of the survey in 
different ways, including typing https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/STHBKXG 
into your Web browser, pointing the camera on your smartphone or tablet to 
this QR Code and then clicking on the link that appears. 

Or you can get a hard copy version of the survey by emailing 
Info@villageofmaplebluff.com, calling 608-244-3048, or by stopping 
by the Village Hall during normal business hours.

Please help spread the word on this survey and stay involved as we move 
forward in the process over the next several months.  You should be hearing 
more from us, or you can visit the Village’s web page for more information.   
https://villageofmaplebluff.com/zoning-ordinance-update/

We want you to help shape the future 
of the Village of Maple Bluff!

Citizens’ Public Safety Sub-Committee Formed



Beach House, Dailey Cabin, and Gym Rentals

There is a growing trend with rentals at our facilities; the 
desire to have amplified noise/music. As a reminder, 
Village Ordinance 192.7.1 prohibits the use of 
amplified noise between the hours of 9:00pm – 7:00am 
in public parks. This information is also included on the 
rental form. Be courteous to your fellow neighbors and 
abide by this ordinance when renting our facilities. If 
you are a neighbor to the park and amplified noise has 
exceeded these times, please contact the Dane County 
Non-Emergency Number at 255-2345 which will gather 
important information and relay to the Maple Bluff 
Police Department to address the noise complaint. 

The Beach House has been reserved on the following 
dates as of writing this newsletter article, August 5, 13, 
31, September 3, 8, 9, 23, October 5 and 6. 

Beach House Staffed Hours

The Lifeguard staff will end summer employment mid-
August as they head back to school. The Beach House 
will be locked once staff have ended employment 
and will be available via the key fob program. If you’re 
planning on swimming or entering the water, know the 
signs of blue-green algae and if present keep yourself 
and your pets out of the water. Blue-green algae 
blooms occur throughout the summer in Lake Mendota. 
The water can appear green or blue and has a distinct 
smell. When in doubt, please exercise caution, stay 
out and keep your pets from entering the water. Public 
Health Madison-Dane County will continue to test the 
water quality for E.Coli until Labor Day weekend, but 
blue-green algae can appear within a few hours. For 
more information and test results visit: https://www.
publichealthmdc.com/environmental-health/beaches-
lakes-pools/blue-green-algae-precautions

Beach House Tennis Courts

No tennis or pickleball can be played on the courts 
before 7am and after 9pm. If people are waiting to play, 
try to limit your use to an hour to allow others to enjoy 
the courts. Please check the Village’s calendar before 
playing to make sure they are available for open play 
and not reserved for exclusive use. 

Parks and Recreation 
By: Curt Erickson, Recreation Director/Deputy Treasurer

Seasonal Staff Update

Thank you to all the Big Buddies and Camp Counselors 
who dedicated a portion of their summer at Camp-Ya-
Gotta-Wanna. This wonderful, playground program 
would not be possible without all your help. Make sure 
to mark your calendars and apply early in 2024 for the 
Camp Counselor positions! 



Music Together: Jingle Jam

Tuesdays, 11/28 –12/12 
Time: 9:00am – 9:45am  
Time: 10:00am – 10:45am  
Dailey Cabin/Firemen’s Park 
Fee: $60.00 
Ages: 0 – 5 years old 
Instructor: Susan Cramer

Each Music Together class is an active music making 
experience designed to teach the way young children 
learn through play with the ones they love! In this 
mixed-age class, each child participates at their own 
level through singing, moving, chanting, listening, 
watching, and exploring musical instruments. Classes 
provide a variety of adult-child activities that are 
engaging and developmentally appropriate and offer 
new ways to play musically at home.

The featured instrument is Maracas. Families will 
receive a beautifully illustrated songbook, a CD with 
the songs, and a code to access music online for each 
session. Spring morning classes will be held outside 
when the weather permits.

YEL! Junior Soccer

Wednesdays 9/13 – 10/11 
Time: 4:45p – 5:45p 
Beach Park 
Fee: $65.00 
Ages: 5 – 9 
Instructor: YEL! Instructors

Get outside and get kickin’ with our fast-paced, 
inclusive Junior Soccer course! YEL! teaches players 
new skills each class, practices those skills in kid-
friendly games, and then encourages students to use 
those skills in introductory soccer games. We focus on 
the fundamentals of dribbling, passing, trapping, and 
shooting.

YEL! Junior Basketball

Wednesdays 10/18 – 11/15 
Time: 4:45p – 5:45p 
Village Center Gym 
Fee: $65.00 
Ages: 5 – 7

YEL! courses emphasis basic skills development in 
dribbling, shooting, passing, sportsmanship, and 
teamwork. This development program will play weekly 
games at each class.

YEL! Fencing

Thursdays 10/5 – 11/16 
Time: 4:45p – 5:45p 
Dailey Cabin 
Fee: $101 
Ages: 8 - 14

This Olympic sport will teach fencers new skills in each 
class, practice those skills in kid-friendly games, and 
then encourage students to use those skills in fencing 
bouts. All equipment will be provided.

PreK & K Soccer

Tuesdays 10/17 – 11/14 
Time: 4:45p – 5:45p 
Village Center Gym 
Fee: $65.00 
Ages: 4 – 6

Get outside and get kickin’ with our fast-paced, 
inclusive Junior Soccer course! YEL! teaches players 
new skills each class, practices those skills in kid-
friendly games, and then encourages students to use 
those skills in introductory soccer games. We focus on 
the fundamentals of dribbling, passing, trapping, and 
shooting. 

Parks and Recreation (continued) 
By: Curt Erickson, Recreation Director/Deputy Treasurer

Fall Music Together

Tuesdays, 9/12 – 11/14 
Time: 9:00am – 9:45am  
Time: 10:00am – 10:45am  
Dailey Cabin/Firemen’s Park 
Fee: $170.00 
Ages: 0 – 5 years old 
Instructor: Susan Cramer

Each Music Together class is an active music making 
experience designed to teach the way young children 
learn through play with the ones they love! In this 
mixed-age class, each child participates at their own 
level through singing, moving, chanting, listening, 
watching, and exploring musical instruments. Classes 
provide a variety of adult-child activities that are 
engaging and developmentally appropriate and offer 
new ways to play musically at home.

The featured instrument is Maracas. Families will 
receive a beautifully illustrated songbook, a CD with 
the songs, and a code to access music online for each 
session. Spring morning classes will be held outside 
when the weather permits.



Flag Football

*Volunteer coaches are needed for 
these programs and teams

3rd & 4th Grade Traveling Team 
Fee: $90.00 
Location of practices: Johnson Park 
Time: TBD

This is a 4th grade level traveling team; however, due 
to the limited number of 4th graders in Maple Bluff, 
we will be combining with 3rd graders to field a team. 
This is a traveling team that will play communities 
around Dane County in a 7-week schedule. Games will 
be played on Saturdays, with home games played at 
Johnson Park. All players will receive an NFL Replica 
Jersey. Practices will start in August with a specific day 
and date TBD dependent on coach availability.

5th & 6th Grade Traveling Team 
Fee: $90.00 
Location of practices: Johnson Park 
Time: TBD

The specific grade level for this team will be 
determined following registration. This is a traveling 
team that will play communities around Dane County 
in a 7-week schedule. Games will be played on 
Saturdays, with home games played at Johnson Park. 
All players will receive an NFL Replica Jersey. Practices 
will start in August with a specific day and date TBD 
dependent on coach availability.

7th & 8th Grade Traveling Team 
Fee: $90.00 
Location of practices: Johnson Park 
Time: TBD

This is a traveling team that will play communities 
around Dane County in a 7-week schedule. Games will 
be played on Saturdays, with home games played at 
Johnson Park. All players will receive an NFL Replica 
Jersey. Practices will start in August with a specific day 
and date TBD dependent on coach availability.

Parks and Recreation (continued) 
By: Curt Erickson, Recreation Director/Deputy Treasurer

YEL! Mad Scientists

Wednesday 10/4 – 11/8 
Time: 4:30p – 6:00p 
Dailey Cabin 
Fee: $134.00 
Ages: 7 – 12

You’ll do some amazing science in each class. 
Make and take home a lava lamp, hover disc, 
explosive volcano, and of course slime. Use all 
these experiments to explore and discover scientific 
methods. All experiments are physical experiments, 
not chemical. 
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